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of  is an “affected person” pursuant to s95E. In summary, for the 
landowner to be considered affected, the Council must consider that: 

 The effects of the proposal (limited to those effects arising from the breach of the site 
coverage permitted activity rule) are more than minor.  

7 GRUZ-MAT2 limits discretion to the following: 

 Effect on the spacious character of the zone, and the outlook of surrounding sensitive 
activities. 

 The extent to which the topography and the location, scale, design, and appearance 
of the building, landscaping or natural features mitigate the visual effects. 

 If any alternative location has been considered or is available on the site that would 
mitigate any visual effects. 

 The extent to which the building coverage will diminish the rural productive potential of 
the land. 

 The extent to which the building coverage will adversely affect surface water flood 
management. 

 The necessity of the building to exceed the building coverage restriction. 

8 We understand, based on your email correspondence with Mr Hurrell, that the Council 
concerns are limited to the matter at 7.1 above, and particularly on the character of the rural 
environment.  

 Firstly, there are no “sensitive activities” located on the site at 286 Larcombs Road. 
Therefore, there is no issue of outlook from the neighbouring property that can be 
considered.  

 The rural environment is one of spaciousness, generally, although different areas 
have different expectations. This area, for example, is somewhat impacted by the 
southern motorway that runs relatively close, as well as extensive existing 
shelterbelts. A condition requiring these to be retained would be acceptable.  

 The Council approach appears to be equating any exceedance in site coverage to an 
effect on the character of the rural environment. However, the test is not any adverse 
effect, but a more than minor effect. The existing hedging provides significant 
screening of both existing buildings, and the proposed building. Mr Hurrell has 
provided some photographs which show the level of screening available.  
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 The location of the shed has been carefully considered to be visibly screened, and the 
height does not exceed the screening trees.   

9 For the above reasons, we consider that the environment is able to absorb the additional site 
coverage without any adverse effects.  

10 It is our understanding that the matters set out at paragraphs 7.2 – 7.6 are not of concern to 
the Council in relation to this application. We agree with that interpretation. Please advise if 
this is not the case.  

11 We consider that it would be entirely inappropriate for the neighbour at 286 Larcombs Road to 
be considered an affected party. The site has no sensitive receptors, and the development, as 
well as most of the existing site coverage, will be screened from view. The “knowledge” of a 
site exceedance cannot be considered an adverse effect that is more than minor, on that 
particular landowner.   

12 If it would be useful to discuss this opinion, please let us know and a meeting time can be 
arranged. Otherwise, we would appreciate a response to the above matters prior to any 
notification report being prepared.  

 
Yours sincerely 

Jamie Robinson  
Senior Associate  
 
d +64 3 372 6459  

  
jamie.robinson@duncancotterill.com  

 




